[image: image1.jpg]VALE of GLAMORGAN

|

D e
BRO MORGANNWG




MEMORANDUM / COFNOD
The Vale of Glamorgan Council

The Alps, Wenvoe, CF5 6AA

	To / I:
	Mrs Emma Watkins
	
	From / Oddi Wrth:
	Operational Manager Environment and Engineering

	Dept / Adran:
	Planning 
	
	
	

	
	
	
	My Ref / Cyf:
	EE/SP/GTD/L5/1

	Date / Dyddiad:
	25/09/2020
	
	Tel / Ffôn:
	02920 673 235

	Your Ref / Eich Cyf:
	
	
	Fax / Ffacs:
	02920 673 114


Subject / Testyn:
Planning Application No. 2020/00874/RG3 St. Nicholas Church In Wales Primary School, St. Nicholas
Proposal:
Proposed replacement primary school including additional nursery provision and associated works
This site is not located within a DAM zone at risk of tidal or fluvial flooding and NRW maps indicate that there is a very low - low risk of surface water flooding to the site.
The submitted conceptual design indicates that due to anticipated poor infiltration rates surface water runoff from the development will be discharged to combined sewer. Additional SuDS features have been proposed to provide both interception and biodiversity benefits. It is indicated that the conceptual drainage system has been designed to cater for storm events up to the 1 in 100 year return period plus 40% climate change.
Advisory:

New developments of more than one dwelling or where the area covered by construction work equals or exceeds 100 square metres as defined by The Flood and Water Management Act 2010 (Schedule 3), will require SuDS Approval Body (SAB) approval prior to the commencement of construction. 
Further information of the SAB process can be found at our website or by contacting our SAB team: sab@valeofglamorgan.gov.uk
Gareth Thelwell-Davies

Engineer – Environment

for Operational Manager Environment and Engineering
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